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The CAPSS team has completed an update for CAPSS Main. The benefit for CAPSS 
business partners is upon submission of the JUS 123 or Bulk Upload transactions 
CAPSS users will not receive a duplicate error in the Owner-Applied Number (OAN) 
field, article field, and brand field. 
 
Owner-Applied Number Field  
 

• The owner applied number (OAN) field will now accept multiple property items 
within the same property transaction using the same identifying information in 
the OAN field and will not create a duplicate error.  

 
Article Field 

 
• The article field will now accept multiple property items (article) within the same 

property transaction (JUS 123 or bulk upload) and will not create a duplicate 
error, when entering the same OAN number. 

 
Brand Field 
 

• The brand field will now accept multiple property items (brand) within the same 
property transaction (JUS 123 or bulk upload) and will not create a duplicate 
error, when entering the same OAN number. 

 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Reminder for the Serial Number Field 
 

• The serial number entered (JUS 123 or bulk upload) must be unique/different for 
each property item to prevent a duplicate error. 

 
 
 
For any CAPSS related questions, you may contact the CAPSS unit via email at 
CAPSS@doj.ca.gov or by phone at (916) 210-3212. 
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